
The Corporation of the Township  
of South Frontenac Notice  

 

Proposed closing of a portion of an unopened road allowance  
File: PL-RAC-2022-0122 (Mancino) (ZanderPlan)  

Take Notice: that the Council of the Corporation of the Township of South Frontenac 
proposes to pass a by-law to stop up, close and transfer ownership of an unopened 
road allowance. 

Location: Portion of the Unopened Road Allowance, Part Lot 20, Concession 11, being 
Parts 4 & 5 Plan 13R20005, District of Bedford (former Westport Road). 

And Take Notice, that any person who believes they may be adversely affected by the 
closure of such unopened road allowance has an opportunity to express their concerns 
at a meeting open to the public to be held on: 

Tuesday, July 11th , 2022 at 7:00 pm 

Electronic Participation - Via a Zoom 

In-Person participation: 4432 George Street, Sydenham – Council Chambers 

The link to register for electronic participation will be found on the Events Calendar on 
the Township website www.southfrontenac.net the week before the meeting. 

And Take Notice: any comments or concerns in relation to the application would be 
appreciated, in writing to the undersigned, before the above noted date. 

Further documentation pertaining to this proposed unopened road allowance closure 
and sale can be found at: https://www.southfrontenac.net/planning-applications/ 

Please direct any questions or concerns with respect to this application to: 
 
Michelle Hannah 
Deputy Clerk 
Township of South Frontenac 
4432 George Street, PO Box 100 
Sydenham, Ontario  K0H 2T0 
613-376-3027 x 2222 
mhannah@southfrontenac.net  
 

http://www.southfrontenac.net/
https://www.southfrontenac.net/planning-applications/
mailto:mhannah@southfrontenac.net

